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Northern Ontario Connection Study 

Webinar #1 & 2, May 7th and May 29th  2025 

Feedback Provided by: 
Name:  Paul Capn  

Title:  Political Adviosr 

Organization: Matawa First Nations 

Email:    

Date:  June 5, 2025 

 

To promote transparency, submitted feedback will be posted on then Northern Ontario 
Connection Study engagement webpage, unless otherwise requested by the sender. 

The Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) is seeking feedback following the May 
7, 2025 and May 29, 2026 Northern Ontario Connection Study webinars. A copy of the 
presentations as well as  recordings of the sessions can be accessed from the engagement 
web page. 

 

Please submit feedback to engagement@ieso.ca May 28, 2025. 

  

Feedback Form 

https://www.ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Northern-Ontario-Connection-Study
https://www.ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Northern-Ontario-Connection-Study
https://www.ieso.ca/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Northern-Ontario-Connection-Study
mailto:engagement@ieso.ca?subject=Northern%20Ontario%20Connection%20Study%20-%20Feedback
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Northern Ontario Connection Study 
 
 
Topic Feedback 

What other information should 
be considered in the study 
scope and the examination of 
the potential options? 

Options and costs of inter-connections between various 
community (45 or 115 KV ) lines and higher voltage (230 
or 500) lines.  

What feedback do you have 
regarding the study findings?  

Informative on where line between Aroland and Little 
Jackfish will go. Would like to see a more structured 
process with Matawa and the IESO/MOE/etc. so we are all 
on the same page.  

What additional information 
should be provided in future 
engagements to help share 
perspectives and insights? 

Better maps – IESO maps are not total accurate. Our 
environment department had to revise the maps into more 
detailed accurate maps, i.e.: the waterpower sites on the 
Albany River are not in the right place, some communities 
are wrongly placed (i.e.: Nibinamik and Wannamin Lake).  

 

General Comments/Feedback 
 It is interesting to see how all the transmission plans are linked, i.e.: the area of Barrie to 
Sudbury and then on to Wawa is integral to N.W. Ontario. The inter-connects across and 
between Provinces have assumed greater importance. Some stuff is repeated but useful to 
know. I don’t know how many session have been held in First Nation as this process is 
moving very quickly.   
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